S
/ 530 NEWARK-POMPTON TURNPIKE
POMPTON PLAINS, NJ 07444-1799

December 23, 2019

Dear Water Utility Customer,

The Township of Pequannock recently received the results for the fall 2019 lead and copper
sampling. Sixty (60) samples were collected with one (1) sample exceeding the action level (AL)
for the presence of lead of 15 ppb; the other fifty-nine samples were below the AL. Other than
providing those who participated in the sampling with their result and the global result, and
providing the NJ DEP with the results and corresponding documentation, no further notification
is required of the Township of Pequannock.

As previously presented, the USEPA has not established a maximum contaminant level for
lead in drinking water. However, USEPA has established an action level of 0.015 milligrams per
liter/15 parts per billion (ppb). Should more than 10% of the samples tested exceed the action
level, the water provider is required to take additional action, including system wide notification.
As noted above, one (1) of sixty (60) samples or 1.6% exceeded the action level and therefore
further action is not required, as a result of this sample.

In addition to lead and copper sampling, the Township has continued with quarterly
sampling for Total Trihalomethanes (TTHMs) and Haloacetic Acids (HAAS), as well as all other
test required by the NJDEP. While notice was previously required for exceedances in the TTHMs
and HAAS in samples taken in the first quarter of 2019, all quarters since then have seen dramatic
decreases in the presence of both disinfection byproducts. Therefore, no additional notice is
required. Results for all tests are publicly available at the NJ Drinking Water Watch website,
which is available at https://www9.state.nj.us/DEP_WaterWatch_public/ or by typing “NJ Water
Watch” into your preferred search engine.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Peter Correale, Health Officer
at 973-835-5700, ext. 128 or me at 973-835-5700, ext. 133.

Yours in service,

dam W. Brewer
Township Manager

Tel: (973) 835-5700
Fax: (973) 835-1152



